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Tuesday 16 June 2020 Term 2 Week 8 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Friday 3 July  Last Day Term 2 

Monday 20 July  Staff Development Day 
    (no students) 

Tuesday 21 July  First Day Term 3 for Students
    4pm P&C AGM via Zoom 

  
PRINCIPAL NEWS 
 
A big thank you to our community for respecting our  
social distancing boundaries, and not entering the school 
at this time. I know it is frustrating, but on a positive 
note, it has been wonderful to see our younger students 
become more confident and independent as they enter 
the school each morning. 

Pick up is a little congested with families gathering on 
the footpath. This is unavoidable to a point, but please 
move on as soon as you can, once your children have 
found you! Thank you for your understanding in this  
matter. 
 

Road Safety 

Kiss and drop zone:  

• Thank you to those who have added signs to their 
windscreens at pick up time. It really does speed 
things up for us in trying to get students into cars as 
quickly as possible.  

• Please drive forward in the queue as soon as possible, 
trying not to leave any empty spaces ahead of you. 

• Students have been instructed to  
use the pedestrian crossing to cross 
the road on Orient Street. Thank you 
to those parents who have respected 
this safety rule. We ask that  
students and adults DO NOT cross 
the road between cars and/or buses;  
only use the crossing! 
 

Walking home: 

• We encourage all students to be safe and  
responsible as they walk to and from school. This 
includes using footpaths and/or the grass verge on 
the side of the road to walk home, rather than using  
part of the road way. 

 
 

Paint Room 

  
 
 

 

• Please continue to remind your children of road  
safety rules, including looking both ways before they 
step out onto the road to cross.  
 

School uniforms 

With the recent cooler weather, many students are 
wearing jumpers and track pants to school in the  
mornings, and as the day warms up these items of  
clothing are being discarded. Please ensure that your 
child’s name is inside their clothes, so that misplaced 
items can be reclaimed from the lost and found. 

I understand the cold snap may have 
caught a few families off guard, but 
as winter sets in, can I please  
encourage all to ensure students wear 
school jumpers to school.  
(Note:  PSSA jumpers are acceptable) 
There has been an abundance of  
multi-coloured jackets, hoodies and 
jumpers this term.  

Please be prepared by next term, blue school jumpers/
jackets only.  

 

Thank you, 

 

Diana Foley 
Principal 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 

 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/
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Late Students 

All late students are required to sign in at the 
office before going to class. Parents are  
requested to accompany late students to the  
office, or phone/send a note with student. 

Early Leavers 

Students leaving early must have their parents 
sign them out at the office before leaving the 
school grounds. 

Parents On Site 

Parents are welcome at the school office,  
adhering to social distancing protocols, however 
the classroom, playground and canteen are off 
limits to parents at this stage.  We thank you for 
your co-operation and understanding. 

Name Labels 

Please ensure all clothing, including hats, jumpers 
and jackets, are clearly labelled with student’s 
name.  It is also highly recommended to label 
drink bottles, lunch boxes and bags. 

Tissues 

With the cooler weather beginning, please provide 
your child with a box of tissues for 
their classroom.  Your child’s teacher 
will be appreciative! 

Contact Details 

If your contact details have changed, please  
advise the office ASAP.  Please also ensure we 
have current emergency contact details. 

Anaphylaxis & Asthma Plans 

Please ensure your child has an up to date plan and 
Epipen/Ventolin, as required by the Department 
of Education.  Please contact the office for  
assistance. 
 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.00pm 

STUDENT ATTENDANCE 
 
Reminder, if students are absent from school, the 
parent/carer will receive an automated SMS  
requesting you contact the school via 
School Stream, Seesaw or phone  
to provide an explanation for the  
absence. 
Thank you. 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

The KPS Uniform Shop has a variety of stock available for  
purchase and will be available until stock is sold out.   
 
Spray Jackets  -  Sizes 4, 12 & 14 Only (Limited Stock) 

Shorts  - Sizes 2, 4, 6 & 14+ available. (Limited Stock) 

Shirts - All sizes available, Limited stock in sizes 6, 8, 10 & 12 

Skirts  - All sizes available. 

Senior Bomber Jackets - Size 12 OUT OF STOCK,  
                All other sizes available. 

V-Neck Jumper– Sizes 4, 6 & 14 Only 

Track Pants - Size 10 OUT OF STOCK  All other sizes available. 

SPECIAL PRICES! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Second-hand uniforms are also available from the school office. 

 
If we do not have the item you are after, it can be  
ordered from Mr Charles through their website 
www.mrcharles.com.au, phone 1800 810 182 or  
email admin@mrcharles.com.au. 

Thank you. 

P&C NEWS 

Rescheduled AGM 
The P&C’s AGM for 2020 will be held at  
4pm on Tuesday 21 July, the first Tuesday back  
after the holidays (as Monday is a pupil free day).   

We will hold the meeting using Zoom, the video conferencing 
tool used by the school during the ‘learning from home’ period. 

This year we will have some executive positions available to  
nominate for. Being part of the P&C’s Executive Group is a great 
opportunity to get involved and make a real difference at the 
school so please consider if you’d like to nominate and be part of 
making our school great. 

Please RSVP to kingscliffpnc@gmail.com to let us know that 
you’re coming and we’ll forward you the Zoom invitation in the 
lead up to the meeting.   

If you would like more information  
or do not have access to Zoom, please get 
in touch at kingscliffpnc@gmail.com  
or 0410 596 599. 

mailto:kingscliffpnc@gmail.com
mailto:kingscliffpnc@gmail.com
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CANTEEN CORNER 

 
A temporary canteen will be operating 
in the former Learning Centre while the  
new canteen is under construction.   

The canteen will be operating TUESDAY to FRIDAY with a revised 
menu. There are no burgers, pizza, lasagne or muffins. 
Menu’s are available on School Stream and the school website. 

Due to the current situation, parents are not permitted to access 
the canteen.  Parents can make payments at the office, or online 
and provide your receipt number on your child's order.  Children 
can deliver their pre-paid and cash orders to the canteen. 

The Canteen will be limited to Orders Only. 
There will be no sales over the counter. 

 

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

    KIMP NEWS  
 
 

It has been great this week to see more of our KIMP students 
getting back into a practice routine at home.  It's so easy to 
hear the difference and they enjoy playing so much more when 
they are practicing at home.  

If you start to hear these words at home, 'it's boring, I don't 
want to do it anymore', it's almost always because they've lost 
their routine of practicing.  This leads to students not able to 
play what they could before and then they don't enjoy it.  Then 
they decide they don't want to do it anymore, and that comes 
out as 'it's boring, I don't want to do it anymore!'  

Similarly, if they get into a positive cycle of practicing each 
day they get better rapidly, they enjoy playing their  
instrument more and so the progress spiral goes up instead of 
down.  

If you're struggling to get your child to practice at home set 
some attainable goals. eg. this week let's do 15 minutes each 
school day and then have the weekend off. One of our  
beginners who made incredible progress over the learning from 
home period just practiced for 10 minutes every day  
consistently - it's the being consistent that makes the  
difference. 

I know I've said it many times but it's worth repeating - YES it 
does take effort (and patience) to support and encourage your 
child to learn an instrument and YES it is worth it!  It is making 
a big difference in their brain development and you just don't 
know what other positive impacts it will have for them as they 
go through life. Thank you for giving them this opportunity and 
for supporting them, it's an amazing gift to give them! 

Lessons this week and next week - I emailed a timetable for 
Weeks 8 & 9 to all KIMP parents on Friday. Please email me if 
you didn't receive yours. There are no KIMP lessons in Week 10 
this term. Percussion lessons still via Seesaw but we are looking 
forward to having Mr Walsh back for the start of next term! 

Thank you, 

 

Nicky Cooper 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  

 

 

 
PBL Winners Week 8 

 

Congratulations to the following students: 
 
 Vann C. (1S) Lyla W. (4L) Parker D. (2G) 
 Cortney D. (3SC) Liam T. (1M) Cohen B. (3M) 
 Tessa  W. (KN) Ava H. (3/4B) 

New 
 Canteen 

Price Change - Party Pies $1.50 ea or 2 for $2.50 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au


 

Orient Street, KINGSCLIFF NSW 2487  T  6674 1467  E  kingscliff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  W  kingscliff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

 Canteen 

  Students place orders by 9am Tuesday to Friday See revised menu  

   Eftpos available to parents at the office only, no parent access to canteen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Noah & Darcy placing orders with Monica         Canteen Supervisors Asha & Jenny 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

Casuarina 


